Frant Short Mat Bowls Club
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday, October 28th 2008 at 9.15 pm at Frant Memorial Hall
Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Don and Mavis Fuller, Jill Garratt, Robbie and Viv Roberts and Frank Leach.
Minutes of the meeting held on 11th December 2007
These were taken as read and accepted.  There were no matters arising from these minutes.
Chairman’s report
Bob thanked the Captain Robin for his work during the year and although the club had been relegated to division two it was noted that it had been Robin’s captaincy that had got us into division one and anyway it was no bad thing to be in the second division.
Bob also gave thanks to Richard (vice captain and for running the raffles) and Phil (treasurer, fixture secretary and general secretary).
Last season’s competitions had been successful with Phil beating Robin in the final for the Cheesman Vase and Richard and Hazel winning the pairs competition in a final against Frank and Pam.  This season’s competitions have not yet started so Bob asked for entries ASAP.
Treasurer’s report
Phil reported a good year and finances healthy due in part to the hire price of the hall remaining the same as before.  Raffles had netted £20 and other expenditures had largely been covered by income.  The main other expenditures had been on keys, the dinner and engraving.
We have approximately £2000 in the bank.
Secretary’s report
Phil reported having attended East Sussex Short Mat meetings which featured frequent battles between Burwash and other clubs.
We now have to prove that our insurance covers members and visiting teams and it seems the Memorial Hall insurance policy is inadequate.  We are now insured with an England Short Mat policy which is very good value at £28 p.a.
Our registrations this year cost a total of £114 and we should consider raising subscriptions in order to cover this expense.  A proposal by Alan to raise subs from £3 to £5 was carried without opposition.
Captain’s report
Robin reported having been relegated to the second division following last year’s promotion to division one.  This season is going well so far and he thanked everyone for their support.
Election of officers
There were no contested elections.  The following table summarises the results:
	Position
	Candidate
	Proposed
	Seconded

	Chairman
	Bob
	Robin
	Alan

	Treasurer
	Phil
	Bob
	Alan

	Secretary (& fix. Sec.)
	Phil
	Robin
	Bob

	Captain
	Richard
	Robin
	Chris

	Vice Captain
	Alan
	Bob
	Audrey

	Committee member
	Wiebke
	Bob
	Chris

	Committee member
	Audrey
	Bob
	Wiebke


It was also agreed that Vice Captain would automatically be promoted to Captain the following year.
Any other business
· It was noted that we had agreed that the annual subscription should be raised from £3 to £5.
· Phil clarified the ruling on changing order during a match.  It is acceptable, but the opposing skip should be notified first.
· Bells Yew Green club wants a friendly match on a Sunday.  Bob is to put up a notice for names of those willing to participate.
· Phil told the meeting that he and Richard and Hazel were now playing for East Sussex.
· Neale enquired about roll-up fees and subscription for his grandson, James.  It was decided that we would charge no subscription but a nominal £1 roll-up fee.
· Neale requested that people arrive early enough to get he mats in position before matches are due to start.
The meeting closed as 9.45 pm
